
COLYAK BOWHUNTERS 

Minutes of General Meeting 

November 7, 2017 
 

Agenda, Sign-in-Sheet, Welcome, Last Meeting Minutes, Treasurer’s Report 
 
ATTENDES: Myron Fitzhugh; Luis Gutierrez; Darren Neville; Robert Gerhard; Tony 
Cone; Roland Wallette; Daniel Dengate and Pat Slape 
 
NEW Club Members:    
Christine Milam 
Joseph Jackson 
Greg Judkins 
 
NO December meeting late hunting season the next meeting January 2nd , 2018 
The meeting will be held at the Mid-Columbia Library, 1620 S. Union Street, Kennewick, 
Washington @ 7:00 pm. 
 
Balance in Bank $8,556.89 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Daniel working on the signs for the range.  Semi-trailer was moved Rob paid the person 
$100.00 it was moved per Larry Gabaldon request. 
 
October 28th, 2017 work party went well. Members posted pictures to Colyak Facebook 
 
NON-PAY membership still has 25.  They will be removed from the list after the Between 
the Season shoot because insurance is due November 17, 2017 for active members 
only. 
 
WSAA Convention was October 27-28-29, 2017 at Gig Harbor, WA   Got a nice thank 
you note from Karen Palmer the WSAA Convention. Colyak Bowhunters club donated 3 
baskets for the raffle items. The wine was donated by Columbia Crest/Valley 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
From Northeast Bowhunters Club of Hermiston, OR   ===  Dan Monaham 
The items received are as follows: 
 
11  Pacific Bow Butt Range Targets 
46 Rinehart Targets 
7   New Rinehart Replacement Kills 
1   Steel Target 
 Various Signs 
 Bucket of Rebar 
 Several 3D stands 
2 Spider Targets and 
 Miscellaneous range items. 



 
 
Daniel Dengate got some straw donated to the club for the show January 19-20-21, 
2018 Sportsman Show at the TRAC.  Roland said he would check out this item need 
about 35 more bails.   
 
Sportsman Show Rob Evanson needs club members to E-mail or text him what animals 
or lane you would like to have to set up for the show. Always need help with the balloon 
shot for the kids. If you would like a lane or just help out. Phone number Rob 509-551-
2075 E-mail robevanson@yahoo.com and Daniel 509-572-7268.   
 
A motion was made to insure the original Rinehart targets because the club only need 
60 total targets to put a shoot event.  The motion was passed with the club members 
present.    
 
Discussed to clean up the re-bar by using buckets for each course with 2 hammers in 
each bucket.  Daniel is going to work on that project and might purchase smooth re-bar. 
 
Discussed about updating the web page for easier access to flyers and general 
information.  Need to ask Ron Claghorn what need to be done?  Club needs a way to 
update the flyers with the correct date. 
 
Elected officers for 2017 and 2018: 
 
Elected officers: 
President:    Daniel Dengate 
Tournament Vice President:    Rob Evanson 
Hunting Vice President:  Myron Fitzhugh 
Secretary/Treasurer:   Pat Slape 
Range Captain’s:   Darren Neville 
     Tony Cone    
Youth Member:   Adrian Villanueva 
Web-site:    Ron Claghorn 
Facebook      Jodi Wheeler 
Publication:    Monica Moffett 
Board of Directors:   Robert Gerhard 
     Mike Wheeler 
     Bo Ayde 

 
 
 
 
Daniel Dengate adjourned the meeting 


